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Senator Hass, Representative Barnhart and members of the Joint Committee on Tax Credits —

| am writing today to urge your favorable consideration of HB 2852 and SB 166 which will renew and
expand the Oregon Affordable Housing Tax Credit (OAHTC). This tool is critical to the level of
affordability that can be achieved in affordable housing and helps to meet the needs of the most
vulnerable Oregonians. As you know, the credit requires that the financial benefit of the credit be
“passed through” in the form of reduced rents. We have used this program on 17 projects
comprising more than 750 units across Oregon. These include:
e Seneca Terrace Apartments in Clackamas Oregon. This 32 unit property provides housing
for families and singles. Thirty five percent of the head of households have a disability.
e Cottonwoods | Apartments in Hermiston. This 22 unit property serves 51 children.
e Siuslaw Dunes apartments in Florence. This 45 unit property serves households with an
average annual income of less than $9,500.
e Alma Gardens in Hillsboro. This 45 unit property serves seniors including disabled veterans
who have experienced homelessness.

As we work to meet the growing demand for affordable housing there are many projects that could
use the OAHTCs. In recent years, Oregon Housing and Community Services has been rationing the
resource. This has resulted in providing funding to fewer projects and providing less than the full
amount that could be used on the projects. Renewing this resource is critical to funding future
projects. Expanding it is the smart step to maximize our efforts to address our housing crisis by
building more units and targeting them to families with the lowest incomes.

Please support the renewal and expansion of the OAHTC. It is a smart tax credit. It is highly efficient
with the full value of the credit meeting the policy objective. It meets critical needs in Oregon and
serves our very low income residents.

Thank you.

Martha McLennan

Martha MclLennan

Executive Director

Northwest Housing Alternatives
2316 SE Willard

Milwaukie, Oregon 97222
503.654.1007x107
mclennan@nwhousing.org


mailto:lro.exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov
mailto:elisebrown@ebipublicaffairs.com
mailto:amcintosh@neighborhoodpartnerships.org

o g
NORTHWEST ',

i
HOURING

Creating opportunities through housing
2316 SE Willard Street Milwaukie OR 97222 | Office 503.654.1007 | Fax 503.654.1319 | www.nwhousing.org

This email communication (including attachments) is confidential and intended only for the original
recipient. If you are not that person, please delete it from your inbox and notify the sender immediately. Do
not disclose its contents to any other person, use for any purpose, or store or copy it in any medium. You
must not construe this communication or any attachment as containing any tax or legal advice.


http://www.nwhousing.org/

